
PHU letterhead 
Information for people who have had close contact with a person with meningococcal disease caused by a vaccine-preventable serogroup

Dear
You have been identified as a person who has been in contact with someone who was recently diagnosed with meningococcal disease. You should already have been prescribed antibiotics to help clear any carriage of the meningococcal bacteria from your nose and throat. Tests now show that the infection was caused by a strain called serogroup [A, C, W or Y] (delete as appropriate).

Because the strain is one that is preventable by vaccination, it is also strongly recommended that you see your doctor at the next available opportunity to be vaccinated with quadrivalent meningococcal A, C, W and Y conjugate vaccine (MenACWY-TT). This provides some protection against serogroup A, C, W and Y strains. This is the same vaccine that is used in infants at 12 months and adolescents in the school vaccination program. The public health unit will be able to arrange free vaccine to be given to you by your general practitioner.  

Infants aged 6 weeks to 5 months require a three-dose course of meningococcal ACWY conjugate vaccine; infants aged 6 to 11 months require 2 doses, and previously unvaccinated people aged 12 months or older require 1 dose of vaccine.
The vaccine takes about two weeks to work and does not cover all strains of meningococcal disease. This means that you should be alert for the signs and symptoms of meningococcal disease and seek medical attention promptly if these occur.

Please take this letter with you when you visit your general practitioner. For further information, please ring the [name] public health unit on [telephone number].
Yours sincerely

[name] 

Director, Public Health Unit 

[date]

	Further information – Public Health Units in NSW

	For more information please contact your doctor, local public health unit, or community health centre 

	· your local public health unit can be reached by calling 1300 066 055.
	 
	 



